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October 2023

Bongaree Bowls Club Inc 

NEWSLETTER No. 42
From the Chairperson, October 2023

I have been away for the past 7 weeks, and it is good to be back playing bowls and 
working with “The Team”.  I would like to thank Vice Chairperson Tim Carlton for his 
efforts during my absence, and for keeping me up to date with events.


As usual, and not to be underestimated, is a HUGE thank you to all the volunteers that 
help make this club work.  Men’s and Ladies committees, bar RSA’s and bar staff, 
sponsorship team, day selectors and all willing workers.  You can all be proud of yourselves and each 
other.  Keep up the good work.


As all are aware, we have a new landlord in CPS, with the sale going through from the RSL.  In the short 
period that CPS has been responsible for the property, it has addressed a number of long standing issues 
associated with the maintenance of the greens, and has been responsive to the Bowling Club’s request for 
action on other maintenance issues as they have arisen.


CPS has already arranged for the purchase of a replacement mower and other machinery to assist in 
improving the state of the greens. They have also commissioned an audit of the irrigation system with a 
view to improving its effectiveness in light of a forecast hot dry summer ahead of us. This audit has been 
finalised and CPS has approved the works necessary to address the issues identified in the audit.


CPS is currently looking at options to provide air conditioning to the bar area following the complete 
breakdown of the old air conditioning system.  A workable solution has been found and that is to put in 2 
ceiling mounted 14kw package systems to get us through the summer with these being used in the final 
refurbishment. The contractor advises that these units are available and should be able to start working 
on October 19 and have it finished by the 25th. 


To all those members not enjoying good health, I wish you a speedy recovery and a successful return to 
the greens.	 


	 	 Happy bowling	 Ian Paterson	 Board Chairperson
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Board of Management

Chairperson Ian Paterson

Vice Chairperson Tim Carlton

Treasurer Elna Jensen

Secretary Carolyn Merritt

Men’s President Rod Curtis

Ladies President Wendy Rollason

Men’s Section

Committee:

President Rod Curtis

Vice President / Sponsorship Gideon Croukamp

Vice President / Raffles Ernie Connolly

Secretary Don Somerville

Games Director Merv Miles

Assistant Games Director Tim Carlton

Chairman of Selectors	 Col Valentine

Councillors Ray Broughton, John 
Morrison, David Vaughan

Additional Roles:

Welfare Officer Gary McCarthy

Media Mick Falvey

Patron Wayne Baker

Ladies Section

Committee:

President Wendy Rollason

Senior Vice President Carol Oates

Junior Vice President Sue Francis

Secretary	 Tracey Pugliano

Minute Secretary Kim Hagan

Games Director	 Gaynor Johnson

Assist. Games Director	 Mary Doorley

Selector Chair	 Janice Mason

Committee Anita Broughton, Dee 
Morrison, Julie Sibthorpe

Additional Roles:

Publicity Officer Clare O’Donohue 

Welfare Officer Maureen Ferguson

Patron Joy Lambie

  How old would you be if 
you didn’t  know how old you 

were?      


A Very Happy Birthday 
to those with a birthday in 
October, November or 

December.

For assistance with club matters

Membership & 
address changes

Doreen O’Halloran   
doreeno@bigpond.com

Locker allocation Ian Paterson

Uniforms Ellen & Ron Corrick 
Judi & Jim Irvine

Club Coaches

Men R Curtis,  B Sellars, 

W Baker, M Hansen, 

B Vonarx, D Vaughan, 

R Brooks, G Croukamp, 

T Carlton, D Somerville, 
P Thatcher, B Thirlwell, 
W Wiegand,

E Fender (Bowlers Arm)

Ladies	 M Weston, W Rollason, 

E Jensen, D O’Halloran, 

E Corrick, J Blundell

Sponsorship Joanna Horsley

Gideon Croukamp

Contact details: 

54 Toorbul Street Bongaree


P O Box 1080, Bongaree 4507

Phone 07 3408 0005


Email: bongbowl@bigpond.net.au

Facebook page: Bongaree Bowls Club

Web address: www.bongbowl.com.au


mailto:doreeno@bigpond.com
mailto:bongbowl@bigpond.net.au
http://www.bongbowl.com.au


Men’s President’s Report

Welfare: Time of condolence as we remember the passing of fellow bowlers:

Ferdy Timmerman: Gary Kuss: Kelvin Mathers. 


Greens Director Report: Greenkeeper Matt Butler has resigned from Green Options. Matt 
has done a great job working under the constraints we all know. The greens are in a far 
better state than 2 years ago with sand pits and speed bumps. We enter into a precarious 
stage with our greens and the forecast El Nino weather pattern in keeping the greens alive with our 
forever-failing irrigation system. Equipment purchased by CPS  has made a huge difference and the 
irrigation system is being addressed. Greens are running quicker and hardening up as well. New 
Greenkeeper Rhys Thurlow commenced on the greens Tuesday 3rd Oct.  Rhys was our green keeper some 
years ago. 


Good Liaison between our Vice Chairman Tim Carlton and CPS gives us comfort that they are trying to 
move quickly forward in support of our greens and the bowls club. We do expect we will soon know a 
time plan of actions & developments with the Club and our greens transitioning to synthetic greens.


Men's District Pennants Results. As per separate reports. Congratulations to all our men’s Pennant 
players to achieve such good results. We remained competitive throughout the season, well done.


Hot Dog Volunteers. Well done and thank you to our volunteers who ran the Hot Dogs for our District 
Pennant players at home. 


Men’s Triples Winners: Gideon Croukamp, 
Paul Hill & Ray Huggins - Runners Up: Brien 
Skerten, Darryl Rowlingson & Gordon 
Pitts.  Congratulations to our younger guns 
shining at the right time.


Pumicestone Challenge: This exciting 
competition between Bribie Island Bowls 
Club, Solander & Bongaree commences in 
February 2024. Suggestion changes to this 
event in that there will be 2 Divisions: 
Pumicestone Shield – new and emerging 
bowlers, and Pumicestone Cup - Men’s 
Division 4 to 10 players and Ladies Division 
3,4 & 5. Expression of interest flyers to nominate are on the noticeboard. Please consider.


The RSA/Bar Roster still just ticking over. Great to see husbands & wives/partners stepping up to assist 
the Bar Roster to tend to our bowlers & snooker players refreshment needs. 


Still requiring more RSA accredited members to step up to lighten the load of current RSA/bar staff. Even 
to do one shift greatly assists.


Tea/Coffee facilities operating in the Bar area. Remember to make a donation for this self-funding system. 
Also, on offer - Cappuccino or Latte sachets. Ask the bar staff if you wish to have a sachet, cost $2.


Wednesday Bowler numbers continue averaging 85 – 95 on the green. A very popular day.
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Winners: 

Ray Higgins, Gideon Croukamp (Skip) Paul Hill

Runners Up: 

Darryl Rowlingson, Gordon Pitts, Brien Skerten (Skip)

Men's Triples Final  5 August




Ernie’s Wednesday Raffles keep happening with members' support and Garry’s Money Wheel sells out 
early so be quick to grab a number. One Winner $100.


Joy Lambie’s $2 weekly Wednesday raffle is always happening.


Thursday Bowls – Numbers increasing to around 30 players. Good to see new bowlers now jumping in. 
Well done to our more senior bowlers stepping up playing with newer bowlers and showing them the 
game.  A Jackpot prize event as well as Winners & Runners Up.


Scroungers – A Scroungers record, other than Scroungers Christmas, with 46 bowlers on the green on 
Saturday 30th Sep.  Several new bowlers now mixing it in amongst the more experienced and learning the 
skills. No pressure, playing only for yourself but great practice.


Saturday Social bowls numbers are down but do expect this to increase now that Pennants has finished. 
Whether on or off the green the bar is open and RSA Sheena Bath is ready to attend to your refreshments.


Brekky Bowls continues each first Sunday of the month. Big Breakfast at 8am, bowls at 9am. It takes a lot 
of volunteers to work the kitchen and run the bowls so come along and be part of it remembering to tick 
the box if you would like a cooked breakfast.


Our Sponsorship team of Joanna Horsley & Gideon Croukamp still out on the hustings gathering sponsors 
& donations. Super effort from this team.


The Garden Surrounds look lovely, attended to by John & Lynn Bell (back gardens), Ron & Ellen Corrick 
(large pots under the eaves at rear door of the club), Ron Wilson & Ann Clarke (bowls shed broms etc) and 
more recently Danny Papa doing a herb garden at the rear of the bowls shed. Herbs open for the taking 
for those who wish.


Open Mixed Pairs competition did not go ahead due to lack of nominees.


Proposed Armed Bowls competition cancelled due to lack of nominations.                           


U3A members attended a Barefoot Bowls night 4pm to 6pm Friday 6th Oct.


37 members arrived for a fun evening, Bar open and nibbles at the end.  3 people from the evening have 
also joined into our 6 week U3A coaching course for next Friday. 


Many thanks to Roger and Ann Brooks coordination between U3A and our club, our RSA/Bar staff,  and 
the great support from our club members assisting on the evening keeping the bowlers organised. Well 
done team. Everyone enjoyed themselves.


Again, thank you to all our major & minor sponsors for their continued support of our friendly club.


Our keenly contested 6 A Side Competition will commence Saturday 21st Oct. A unique Bongaree member 
only competition and all prize money back to you. 12 teams of 6 have nominated so far, only 2 team 
vacancies left to enter, nominations closed Wed 14th Sep. On completion of the last Saturday of this 
competition, Nov 4th, there will be a hamburger. Need volunteers from members not playing to step up to 
cook the BBQ hamburgers or assist with the kitchen food prep and clean-up crews please.


Bowls: There are no losers, just Winners & Runners Up at our friendly club.


Keep safe everyone, keep bowling,


Cheers,   	 Rod Curtis Your Men’s President
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Coaching Co-ordinator’s Report 

8 New Bowlers have joined the club from the last U3A coaching course plus a few walk-ins. All thanks to 
our dedicated Club Coaches.


U3A Coaching new 6-week term commencing Friday 6th Oct. Club Coaches to note their diaries and 
nominate to assist.


ARE YOU DUMPING BOWLS? If you are dumping your bowls, please don’t be offended to receive a letter 
from your committee requesting you to attend a coaching session to assist your bowling & protect our 
greens. You may also need to consider changing to a Bowling Arm.


Keep practicing, focus on every delivery,


Cheers,	 Rod Curtis


Men’s Fourth Division Pennants

 

On Saturday 16 September 26, 2023, Bongaree Division 4 contested the Pennant Semi Final against 
Bramble Bay at Brighton. The teams were Ian Virgen, Jim Irvine, Garry McCarthy and Tim Carlton and Ray 
Horne, Merv Miles, Col Valentine and Gordon Pitts.

 

On the excellent 15 second green Bongaree were slightly behind for most of the game but came home 
with a rush towards the final few ends. After 42 ends of bowls the scores were tied so an extra end had to 
be played to decide the winner. Bongaree held their nerve. One team scored 4 shots and the other 3 
shots to give Bongaree the victory.

 

This meant that we had to play the top side, the highly fancied Brighton on the slick Kallangur greens the 
next day in the Final. Also playing at Kallangur in their Finals were divisions 1, 2, 3 and 7 so the 
atmosphere was electric.

 

The game was extremely close all day with the lead changing several times. But, sadly, after 42 ends when 
the final bowl came to rest Bongaree was 1 shot behind. What a titanic tussle, fitting of a Final. Players on 
both sides were completely spent, having given their all over 3½ hours.

 

Congratulations to all Bongaree players having pushed the powerful Brighton side right up to the very 
end.

 

Thanks so much to our supporters who travelled to Brighton on Saturday and then Kallangur the next day. 
A big ask. You made a huge difference. 

 

Men’s Ninth Division Pennants

 

The Ninth Division Team did very well considering the many changes that had to be made to it during the 
season.

 

They finished the season equal top of the points ladder with 3 other teams but missed playing in the Semi 
final on margins. A tough way to  miss out.
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MEN’S 2023 

Pennants Division 10


A slow start to the Pennants season saw our Division 10 side lose their first two games.

Solander  41 def Bongaree 38; Pine Rivers 44 def Bongaree 37.


We then got our act together and won our next 7 games.

Bongaree 52  def Kallangur 28; Bongaree 44  def Bribie Island 35; Bongaree 48  def Toombul 33; 

Bongaree 46  def Solander 41; Bongaree 44  def Pine Rivers 29; Bongaree 46  def Kallangur 25;  

Bongaree 36  def Bribie Island 30.


For our final game of the season we met the top side Toombul on their super fast home green and 
learnt a valuable lesson. Toombul 42 def Bongaree 38


We finished the season in second position and so qualified to play in the Preliminary Final at 
Brighton Bowls Club,   where we were able to avenge an earlier defeat , Bongaree 45  def Pine 
Rivers 30.


With this win we progressed to the Final at Brighton Bowls Club against our nemesis Toombul. 
Due to a super effort from Peter Thatcher’s team who overcame a 10 point deficit early in the 
game to eventually win by 10 points we were victorious and Division 10 Pennant  Champions.


Our success would not have been possible without the support  of other players who filled in 
during the competition.  Greg Hemphill, Gary McCarthy, Doug Meikle, Bruce Rawson and Tony 
Jericevich.


Colin Hodges, Manager




Ladies’ President’s Report	  JULY 2023



Welcome back Committee Member Clare O’Donahue, who has been doing her job 
remotely while travelling.


The Pennant season has finished with the 5th Division winning against Solander Lake who 
had been undefeated. Congratulations Wendy Rollason, Jen Hadley, Carolyn Merritt, Carol 
Oates, Brenda Hutchinson, Jaarpung Blundell, Anita Broughton and Sandra Scott.


The Half Yearly meeting was held on 26th August. The important discussion was to change the Conditions 
of Play for Club Championship winners who have the opportunity to play in the District Championship of 
Champions to include the Club’s expectations of entering this competition to represent Bongaree. The 
vote was unanimous.


The District are inviting all Ladies Matriarchs to a morning tea. The Club has sent their names for the 
invites to be sent for June Pemberthy and Rosie Smith.


The Consistency Competition has begun, and the Mixed Pairs also.


The Ladies Carnival has not been as well represented as we thought. The suggestion was made to make it 
a mini Carnival, reduce the prize money and return what money we can’t account for concerning the 
grant money. The final decision will be made on Tuesday.


The next club competition will be the Novice Singles.


Wendy Rollason   Ladies President 
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The District Ladies Triples 
were held at Pine Rivers, 

18 September

Carol Monk, Pam Walker 

and Beryl Moor 
represented our club. 


Thank you ladies!

Support team: 
Wendy, Carol & Dee




Ladies’ Games Director 


Lawn Bowling is a learning curve!

Our club ladies played in Division 2 and Division 4 in this years Pennant and the 
competition was very strong. Personally from this experience my bowls have 
improved considerably, thankfully.


Our club was represented in the Ladies District Triples on 18/09/2023 at Pine Rivers by Beryl 
Moor, Pam Walker and Caro Monk, thank you ladies. 


The Ladies Consistency finals was played on 26/09/2023 in perfect conditions, winner Imelda 
Valentine, runner up Gaynor Johnson. Congratulations Imelda and thank you for a lesson in being 
consistent on the green.


The B Singles commenced on 03/10/2023 and is being coordinated by Mary Doorley, Assistant 
Games Director, thank you Mary. Have a great competition ladies. 


On the 16/09/2023 the Ladies Division ran their Mixed Carnival. 

The day was a great success well organised by volunteers. The competition was fierce, only 2 
teams won their 3 games of 12 ends. Thanks to our generous sponsors there were many prize 
winners including: 

Overall second, John Park, Dave Hutchinson, Doreen O‘Halloran and Brenda Hutchinson.

Overall first, Ron Wilson, Steve Mogan, Carol Oates and Kim Hagan.


We have exciting and upcoming events:

Presidents at Home 10/11/2023

Xmas Party/Presentation Night 08/12/2023


Have fun supporting your club and enjoying the friendship.


Cheers,  Gaynor Johnson
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Ladies Consistency 

Winner: Imelda Valentine


Runner Up: Gaynor Johnson






 


Ladies, clubs in our district, as well as those outside our immediate area, send us 
invitations to take part in their events, such as Carnivals, Cancer Support days, President’s 
At Home.

 

The invitations are in the blue and red books in the clubhouse. Blue – clubs outside our 
district; red – clubs inside our district.

 

These are social games and usually include lunch.

 

Often male players are also invited – but can play only lead or second.

 

Browse the books and see if there is somewhere you would like to travel to and bowl. 

 

Put your name in the blue book as a single or as a team. If you have a team already you 
can go ahead and enter as per the flyer. Just put the details in the book so I know we have 
a team going.

 

If you are a single player, come and see me or call 0417297725 and I will put together a 
team.

 

Remember, if we want clubs to come to our events, we should try to go to theirs.

 

Contact Carol Oates 0417297725 or see her at the club or on the green.
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Travel the world (well Moreton Bay 

anyway) 

Meet new people 


(other bowlers) 

Enjoy new gastronomic delights

(lunch is included)

Take delight in the journey
(we carpool – one driver)Experience other environments

(other clubs’ greens and clubhouses)

Invitations from 

Other Clubs






Bongaree Bowls Veterans

October Report 2023
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Our Monthly Veterans Days have been well supported with over 40 regular bowlers 
who often comment that it their most enjoyable games of bowls .


We have planned some interesting days to finish off the year:


October 22nd :  Dolphins Social Bowls Club  have invited us to join them on Sunday 
October 22, 1-3:30pm at Bribie Island  Bowls Club . $9 includes afternoon tea after the 
game. We will be collecting names at our Vets day on October 9


November 13th : For a bit of variety  we will have a Mystery Mixed 3 Bowl Pairs. Pairs 
will be decided on the day with a Paddle Pop Draw


December 18th: Our annual Xmas Bowls Day which includes some interesting variations 
to the normal game of bowls – No Short Bowls – Power Plays – Reverse Order  etc


Committee: 

Bongaree Veterans is run by a small committee consisting of


·      Colin Hodges – President

·      Sandi Hodges – Secretary/Treasurer

·      Bob Vonarx – Selector and Raffles


plus the ongoing support of members. 

With special thanks to Sue Francis for looking after the Bar on our playing days.


Stay safe and enjoy your game.

Colin Hodges	 President – Bongaree Bowls Veterans 




Welcome to the Green	 The Etiquette of Bowls 


Just a few things to help make the game enjoyable.


Before starting the game meet and greet the players from both teams while the skips decide who has the 
mat.


When you are marking the end don’t stand behind the jack and try not to move around as it may distract 
the bowler at the other end who is delivering the bowl.


When all the bowls have been delivered leave it to the markers to check who has the points, the other 
bowlers should stay off the green until the bowls have to be kicked back.


All bowlers should help to move the bowls back when possible.


The lead who won the end should place the mat so that everyone knows how far to kick them back.


When the bowler comes to the mat look to the skip for any instructions.


After the skip has delivered the last bowl of the end played, the other skip should lift the mat and place it 
on the wall.


After the game, shake hands and thank all the players for the game. 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With thanks to Bowls South Africa, and a spotter’s fee to Colin Hodges



Bongaree Bowls Club Craft Group


The ladies have been busy making loads of decorations over the 
past few months for our various events. It adds colour and 
conversation which is nice to hear and see. A big thank you to 
Gaynor and Robert who went the extra mile for the group for the 
Ladies Carnival. 


We had a request from Carolyn and Jo for table centerpieces for 
the Fashion Parade, no pressure less than two weeks to go. We made 18 fashion dresses, 
simple and quick to make but looked amazing, of course we would say that. We were 
happy to help out as the ladies do a wonderful job, behind the scenes is a great deal of 
work, well done.


We may do a little bit of recycling for Wendy’s PAH but hey, it’s good for the environment 
right. 


We have been asked to decorate the tables for the Club’s Presentation Day in December so 
we are busy looking at ideas, Janice is in charge of this one. We will all give her a helping 
hand of course. 


There are still Cook Books for sale @ $20 each, why not give someone a 
lovely Christmas Present. We are hoping our craft stall will go well at the 
Fashion Parade & PAH. Next year we will be focusing more on just 
decorations for events as this is a big help to the ladies committee. If you 
are handy with craft work why not join our 
little group, we would love to see you there. 


From the Craft Group, have a special 
Christmas everyone, we look forward to seeing you in 2024.  


Bongaree Bowls Club Catering Team


Hi everyone from the catering team. We are 
fortunate enough to have ladies willing to step in and 
help us out when needed. Thank you to Mary and 
Maggie who helped us out for the “Are You Okay 
Day” BBQ lunch in August. It was a great day with 
loads of fun, laughter and friendly banter. Thanks to 
the men for cooking, they did a great job. 


What a great 2023 Ladies Carnival we had in 
September. The day went off without a hitch from the 
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Maggie, Robyn, Di, Gail & Sue at the 
Ladies Carnival



catering team’s perspective. Thank you all once again for your very 
warm and welcoming positive comments. Our very own Games Director 
was spotted licking her spoon after dessert so we know it was good to 
the last spoonful. Sorry Gaynor, at least we didn’t capture it on our 
smart phones.  Thanks again Maggie for stepping in, I think you are now 
part of the team. 


Next up is Wendy’s PAH (President’s at Home) in November. We have 
our thinking caps on for this one and will be trying something just a 
little different. You will have to get your teams in to find out what it is.


We then look forward to the Vet’s Xmas Break Up in December. The catering team were 
surprised with thank you chocolates last year so of course we said we would help out this 
year when invited to cater.


From the Catering Team, we wish you all a very Merry Christmas and look forward to 
assisting the club in 2024, stay safe.
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Maggie

Fashion Show, 6 October
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Raffle prizes 

were donated by 

Cr Brooke Savige, 


Pina Colada, 

Leading Appliances, 

Ali King MP, 

Bowlers Paradise, 

Waterways Motel, 

Terry Young MP and 
Sylvan Beach Seafood

Overall 4th: Young n Old

Billy, Pam, Doreen, Beryl, Carol

Overall 2nd: Mix & Match

John, Doreen, Brenda, Dave 


with Lyn Pertrohilos 
representing sponsor


 First National


Overall 3rd: Sparkles 
Combination team with Aisha 
Waver representing sponsor 

Remax

Round 1 Winners:

The Crusaders


Ellen,  Richard, Dee, 
Ron with Life Member 

Doreen who 
presented the prizes

Round 2 Winners:

Circus, Pine Rivers

Round 3 Winners: 

Dolphin Flippers, 

Bribie Is.

Umpires Bob & Lorraine

Doreen & Gaynor 

working out the scores

Overall Winners: 

The Green Machine: Kim, Ron, Carol, 

with Kirsty Mayon representing 
sponsor Traditional Funerals, & Steve

The Bar Staff: John, Sheena & Dave

Ladies Carnival, 16 September

It was a glorious spring day for the Bongaree Ladies Carnival. The flowers were blooming, the sun was 
shining and the bowls were rolling! Great competition from all bowlers to win the prize money generously 
donated by our sponsors. This event would not be possible without their generosity and we thank them 
wholeheartedly.
Traditional Funerals First National Realestate Martin Jonkers Toyota
Mattrest Bedding Banksia Beach Remax Advanced Bribie Island Ali King MP
Files Stibbe Lawyers Bongaree Bowls Veterans Bongaree Bowls Craft Group

Moreton Bay City Council were also very generous in supporting our carnival!
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Australia vs New Zealand Challenge 23 July

Perfect weather, good music, good food and good company made for a great day of friendly rivalry on the 
greens. The day was generously sponsored by Wilson & Co Property Professionals.

There were 72 bowlers and this included visitors from New Zealand, Victoria and Bribie Island bowls clubs.  	
The trophy was retained by New Zealand!

Highest winning points 

Lorraine Clark, Rosie Smith 

& Bob Hall (who missed 
the photo shoot!)

Pat Clancy presenting the trophy 
to the winners: New ZealandRaffle winners


Margaret McGarry & 
Robert Johnson

Lowest winning score

Ian Paterson, Di Beer, Roy Beer

2nd highest winning points

Geoff Shaw, Lidija Patching, 

Steve Patching

The Rockets

Lynn, Pat, Mike, John

Jim’s Harem

Jim, Janice, Jen, 

The J Birds

Jaarpung, Judy, Julie, 

The Magpies

Roy, Di, Carolyn, Jenni

The umpires at work!

Ladies Carnival continued



From our Sponsorship Team	 Joanna Horsley  and Gideon Croukamp


The Sponsorship Team is running very smoothly with Joanna and Gideon canvassing great support from 
the local cafés and businesses.


The Wednesday Sponsorship is made up of:

-        Winners Prize Money

-        Vouchers for the weekly raffle draw


Winners Prize Money

Sponsors donate $100.00 for the Wednesday winners and runner-up teams.

We have successfully got sponsors and donations for the whole year.

Thanks to the following businesses and individuals who have supported us to achieve this:

	Businesses 

-        All Terrain

-        AMPOL

-        Body Island Works

-        Bongaree Veterans

-        Bribie Bait & Tackle


-        Bribie Cove

-        Bribie Medical Equipment

-        Bribie Sand & Gravel

-        Snooker Club

-        Wilson’s Real Estate 

Individuals 
-        Anita & Ray

-        Arthur

-        Blackie

-        Doreen Pennery


-        John & Dee Morrison

-        Joy Lambie

-        Lulu Drew

-        Terry Young 

Vouchers for our weekly Wednesday raffle draw

Our weekly Wednesday raffle draw consist usually of 3 prizes.

Thanks to the Businesses below that have kindly donated vouchers for our weekly draw: 

-        Annie Lane

-        Aussie Meats

-        Avondale Meats

-        Banksia Fruit & Juice Bar

-        Beefy’s Pies

-        Bluey Hotel

-        Bongaree Pharmacy

-        Bribie Island Golf Club

-        Bribie Island Hotel

-        Dan Murphy’s

-        Domino’s


-        Gloria Jeans Coffee

-        The Inner Room

-        La Vera Pizza

-        Pig Face

-        Pina Colado

-        Priceline

-        Saviges

-        Spinnaker Café

-        Sylvan Beach Seafood

-        Sunset Pier

-        Village Deli


You are encouraged to support these businesses as they support us and it would be nice to show our 
support in return.
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Monthly Sponsors Draw

To participate, place your named receipt in the entry box from one of our sponsors below to win a 

monthly prize. Good luck!   

October ‘23


ACCOMMODATION

Bribie Waterways Motel


AUTO/MECHANICAL

Martin Jonkers Motors 
Morayfield

Island Auto Repair

All Terrain RVs & Caravan 
Repairs

Wilkies Auto Centre

Grantech Auto & Marine 
Services

Bribie Island Bike & Mower 
Repair Shop

First Avenue Tyre &

Mechanical AMPOL

TJM Mechanical

Island body Works


ACCOUNTING/
SOLICITORSWallace Davies 
Solicitors

Files & Stibbe Lawyers


FOOD/CATERING

Aussie Meats & Seafood

Avondale Meats Banksia

Bongaree Hot Bread

Simply Good

Wrights Fruit Barn

Beefy’s Pies

Bribie RSL

La Vera Pizza

Annie Lane

Pigface

Dominos

Sylvan Beach S/food

Savige’s Seafood

The Village Deli

Sunset Pier cafe


FUNERALS

Traditional Funerals


HAIR & BEAUTY

Beauty Retreat

Mode

Tara Cheers Mobile 

Frankie &Co

Le Marie For Hair


HOUSEHOLD

Mitre 10 Browns Hardware

Sandy’s Sheet Service

Bribie Storage

Pumicestone Plumbing

Bribie Island Curtains & Verticals

Local Lads

Irelands Flooring Solutions

Yes We Can Test &Tag and 
Smoke Alarms

Plumbing Bribie Island

Leading Appliances


JEWELLERY/FASHION

Flair Jewellery

Pina Colada


LIFESTYLE/MEDICAL

Bribie Island Physiotherapy & 
Lifestyle Gym 

Walk Without Pain 

Specsavers Bribie Island

Moreton Eye Group – N/L 

Audika

Bribie Island Chiropractic

Bribie I Skin Cancer Clinic 

Medical Equipment Sales


POOLS

Poolwerx Bribie Island


PHARMACY

Bongaree Pharmacy

Priceline Pharmacy

Star Discount Chemist

Community Pharmacy Bongaree


REAL ESTATE

First National

Wilson & Co

Harcourts Bribie Island

Remax Advanced


SIGNS

Bribie Island Signs

Unit Plaques & Trophies


SPORTS

Bowlers Paradise

Leading Edge 

Island Bait, Tackle & Bikes

Lawn Bowls 2 U


STATIONERY

Nextra Bribie Island

Bribie Island Office & Stationery 
Supplies


TRANSPORT

Bribie Island Coaches

Flight Centre


FLORIST

Wildflower Florist
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Put your receipts in 


for a chance to win!


